Address for each county clerk

Dear _______,

In a March 29, 2000, memorandum to you, the State Board of Education and the Arkansas Department of Education (ADE) requested your assistance in identifying the County Board of Education contact for your County. At that time we had learned from various groups and organizations that the very best person to contact for county-level information was the County Clerk. We could not have gathered that information without your help. 

Once again, it appears that you are the best contact for another ADE project required by Act 1078 of 1999.  Section 4. of this Act was codified into the Arkansas Code Annotated Title 6: Education.  It states: 

"6-11-127. School district boundaries. [Effective July 1, 2000.] 

The Director of the Department of Education shall keep records showing descriptions of each school district in the state, a map showing the school districts with their boundaries, the location of the schoolhouses, and the electoral zones, if any, into which each school district has been divided."

We specifically need your help in locating and retrieving copies of the following information:

· The legal description of the boundaries of the school districts domiciled in your county;

· A map of these school districts boundaries; and, 

· When appropriate, the electoral zones of the school district.

We are hopeful that this information is readily available due to your work in administering the county and school district elections.  The superintendents have been notified we are making this request for your assistance.  We have asked them to help you in any way possible.  My office is also available to provide information or assistance.  If you have any questions, please contact Annette Berry, Administrative Assistant, 501 682-5124.

We are grateful for your assistance, both in the past and with this current project.

Sincerely,

Patricia Martin

Assistant Director

Public School Finance and Administrative Support
